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IMPROVING THE SCHOOL ENVIRONMENT 
It has been lovely to see the rain in recent days, glimpses of green on the way to school has been a 
pleasant way to start the week. As I walked in to the school I noticed the work that the Grounds 
Committee has initiated. Having a welcoming environment improves student wellbeing and the 
committee has identified aspects of the school grounds that need improvement. With the support of the 
P&C there will be several projects that will commence this year including new irrigation systems and 
improvements in several garden areas. I would like to thank our staff who have committed their time to 
this committee and I look forward to reporting on improved areas in the upcoming months. 
 
NATIONAL YOUTH SCIENCE FORUM - APPLICATIONS NOW OPEN FOR YEAR 11 STUDENTS 
Charlie Carson and Josh Dowler presented at last Month’s Rotary dinner on their experience at the 
National Youth Science Forum which is a residential program to encourage young people in their 
passion for Science, and I can report that their presentation was valued by the Rotarians. Our local 
Rotary group offered financial assistance to Josh and Charlie to attend the weeklong event at the 
Australian National University in Canberra.  

 
 
Applications are now open for current Year 11 students who have 
a passion for Science and STEM. Rotary has supported our 
students for many years in attending the forum and many 
students have found that after attending the forum the pathway 
for their future careers was paved. Thank you to the local Rotary 
group who play a valuable role in ensuring students from our local 
community have such wonderful opportunities. 
 
 

 
OUTSTANDING SERVICE BY MOLONG CENTRAL STUDENTS 
This week I received a letter of thanks from Molong Advancement Group thanking our Hospitality 
students for the superb service that was provided at the Banjo Paterson Festival Dinner. Naomi 
Heywood, Morgan Romer, Myles Madden, Lily Mathews, Caitlyn Campbell, Alyssa Watts and 
Henrietta Pottie were very professional in their service and I would like to thank Mrs Lyn Corinth for 
supporting these students not just during the service but also in the delivery of their course. Mrs Corinth 
has prepared students in the career of hospitality for many years and has recently been required to 
update her own training in order to continue to deliver the course. We are fortunate to have a dedicated 
teacher and mentor of our students, who willingly gives her own time to ensure our students are well 
prepared and presented.  
 

Mrs Michelle Barrett,  
Principal 
 
 
 
 
 

FROM THE PRINCIPAL’S DESK                                  
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MCS had an amazing day at Jack Brabham on Tuesday 26th March. All boys improved in their skill as the day 
progressed and we had some impressive wins.  

14-2 vs Wellington 
24-2 vs Mudgee 
22-3 vs Calare 

Our pitcher/ catcher combo was a force to be reckoned with, as many batters were struck out. We also had Cody, 
Harry, Sam. F and Lochie all hit outstanding home runs, sliding into home.  
The boys now move on to the next round, which will be Wednesday Week 1 Term 2 (1st May). 
 
Miss Lydia Ebert, Primary 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

FROM OUR LIBRARY                                    PRIMARY SOFTBALL                                    
 

 
Back L-R: Jett Weekes, Sam Foy, Cody Peschka, Lochie Bohringer, Robert Heath & Jack Greenwood 

Middle L-R: Sam Milne, Harry Brazier & Ben Brazier 
Front L-R: Dewk Mills & Hunter Hobbs 

 



 

                                                                                                                                                                             

 
 
 
 

Last Wednesday, staff of Molong Central School welcomed members of the Whiting and Williamson 
families, along with students, community members and volunteers for the opening of ‘Jake’s Place’.  This 
playground area has been dedicated to the memory of Jake Whiting, our beloved student who passed 
away tragically last year. One of Jake’s favourite things to do was to work alongside his friends, 
supporting Mrs Mary-Ellen Betts, who worked tirelessly to establish an interactive outdoor space for our 
younger students to play in. Last Wednesday everyone came together to honour Jake’s memory and 
experience the play area first hand. I would like to acknowledge Mrs Betts for her dedication to this 
project and Mrs Jenny Barrow’s effort to bring all of this together on the day, her meticulous attention to 
detail ensured everything ran smoothly. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

OPENING OF JAKE’S PLACE 

 

 



 

                                                                                                                                                                             

 
  OPENING OF JAKE’S PLACE 

 

  

 

 

 

 



 

                                                                                                                                                                             

 
 
 
The scene was set with some stunning Autumn weather for what was shaping up to be a hotly contested 
Secondary Athletics Carnival for 2019 held on Thursday 14th March 2019.   
 
There was a great show of house spirit with students dressed in some very interesting and colourful outfits to 
support their houses.  A great roll out from students saw all track and field events kept busy all day.  Year 12 
stood out with their 80s inspired outfits and music (much to the delight of their Year Advisor, Mrs Quigley!) 
 
As is often the case, all houses were in the running early in the Carnival with the lead changing on several 
occasions. Congratulations to Yuranigh House who ran out comfortable winners in the end.  
 
Well done to all students who participated in their respective events throughout the day, you should be very proud 
of your efforts. 
Congratulations to all! 
 
Thank you to everyone who assisted in the running of the Carnival, including our amazing SRC students who ran 
the canteen for the day and the Year 12 BBQ chefs. Thanks also to our students who assisted in the morning and 
the afternoon setting-up, Mr. Rolf Lapins and Mr Doug Watson for their tireless efforts in marking out the grounds, 
and of course the MCS staff for their ongoing support.  
 
Mrs Jane Quigley 
Sports Coordinator 
 
There were some records broken on the day with two students beating their sibling’s records. These included… 
 

Event Old Record New Record 
1500m Senior Girls 6.01.17 (1998 – Jackie Roxburgh) 5.37.16 -  Jesyca Pearson 
800m Senior Girls 2.53.85 (2016 – Karla Pearson) 2.34.85 -  Jesyca Pearson 
High Jump Senior Girls 1m 39m (2018 – Amy Fulwood) 1m 40m -  Katie Fulwood 
Javelin Junior Boys 33.03m (1997- Clayton Gavin) 38.17m – James Magick 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Jesyca Pearson 

 

 
Katie Fulwood 

SECONDARY ATHLETICS CARNIVAL  
 

 
James Magick 



 

                                                                                                                                                                             

 
 
 
 
 
 

Our Athletics Champions for 2019 are as follows… 
 

Sub Junior Girl – Dana Gibson   Sub Junior Boy – Bailey Peschka 
 
 

Junior Girl  – Ella Gibson             Junior Boy – Flim Cummings 
 
 

Senior Girl –  Katie Fulwood   Senior Boy – Charlie Huggett 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

 
Dana Gibson 

SECONDARY ATHLETICS CARNIVAL  
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Molong Central School Business Studies students toured the facilities at Borg Manufacturing in Oberon and Nestle 
Purina at Blayney as part of a unique opportunity to examine the manufacturing environment of leading global 
and local businesses based in the Central West.   
 
Students were able to examine first-hand the manufacturing, quality, safety and logistic processes at both 
factories.  The size and scale of the manufacturing facilities impressed the students, as both companies are two 
of the largest employers in the region. 
 
Borg Manufacturing manufactures melamine panels and components for an array of joinery applications including 
kitchen cabinetry.  Borg Facilities Manager Tony Truscott took students on a guided tour through the factory 
providing students with a first-hand experience seeing the transformation process of a raw into finished products.  
 
Following the tour, we made our way to our accommodation in the Blue Mountains where students participated in 
a confidence building activity by challenging themselves on a vertical ropes course. By working together to 
successfully scale the ropes, the students learnt the value of teamwork and perseverance.  Not to mention it was 
lots of fun too.   In the evening, Miss Corby managed the campfire so our marshmallows were toasted just right! 
 
The next morning we headed to Blayney for a tour of Nestlé’s manufacturing facilities. Karl Nealon, Factory 
Manager at Nestle, detailed contemporary business issues facing manufacturing facilities in Australia, and 
provided an overview of Nestle’s global operation. He also explained how cat and dog food products such as Felix 
and Supercoat are marketed and distributed. Nestle provided us with a boardroom style lunch, which the students 
were very, impressed with along with a selection of chocolate and lollies produced by Nestle to sample.  
 
To ensure safety whilst walking through the wet and dry manufacturing facilities at Nestle students were required 
to wear full protective clothing which included googles, hard hats, fabric gloves, apron and ear plugs.   
 “The level of precision required in the operations process and seeing in person the application of robotics and 
technology to achieve this is truly amazing,” said Angel Mascord, Year 12 student.  
Mrs Alicia Chisholm, HSIE Faculty 
 
 
 
 

 
  

TAKING CARE OF BUSINESS                               
 

 
Our students at Borg Manufacturing 
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7 Green and 7 Yellow have been learning all about sustainability and how to adopt more sustainable ways of 
living into their own lives. This has been a wonderful opportunity for me, as I am a beginning teacher this year! I 
have been lucky enough to work with both of these Year 7 classes since week 6. Last week, we read, watched 
and studied Dr Seuss' story, The Lorax. This story shows the negative impact of cutting down too many trees and 
wasting our natural resources. This week we worked in small groups to design an object that was made out of 
materials we normally throw away, such as cardboard, cans, bottles and plastic bags, to re-use these materials 
instead of littering the Earth. We then used persuasive speech to present and sell this object to our classmates. 
We came up with fantastic objects like a bike out of scrap parts, binoculars out of glass bottles, scrunchies and 
socks out of old clothing and a dog home out of cardboard and can rings. Some groups even made their objects 
at home! We have had a lot of fun and learnt a lot while studying sustainability and I have had a great start to my 
teaching career with these lovely classes.  

Mrs Ambah Vardanega, English Faculty.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

YEAR 7 SUSTAINABILITY 
 

 

 

 

 

 



 

                                                                                                                                                                             

 
 
 
 
Year 7 Blue have been busy in Maths this year learning new skills with their BYOD device. We have 
been using Microsoft OneNote as the main forum for teaching and learning. OneNote has been set up 
for this class into the following 

 
OneNote is available through Microsoft office (free for students through their portal), as an application 
when purchasing their device or through the student portal as an online version.  
Some benefits of OneNote include: 

• Not all reliant on the internet (the notebook can be synced at school which will then be able to be used at 
home without using the internet. Anything completed by the student will then be synced when back on the 
school network) 

• Not having to carry around a heavy text book 
• Submitting homework online with the teacher to check at any time rather than just when it is due 
• Keeping all content in one convenient location so important documents are not lost 
• Collaborate with class members or ask questions in the collaboration space 
• Automatically saves so work isn’t lost 
• It’s free 

 
Year 7 Blue have come to embrace this learning tool and I look forward to experimenting more as the 
year progresses. 
  
Miss Georgie Stamatopoulos, Maths faculty  
 
 
  
  

YEAR 7 BLUE MATHS 

 

 

 



 

                                                                                                                                                                             

 
Currently there are notes being given out to students regarding try outs for  

READING WITH RELUCTANT READERS 
Everyone by now knows that good readers are frequent readers. As parents we all have the best of intentions 
that our children will read every day. But what happens when life gets in the way? By the time you race the kids 
to three different sets of sports training, music lessons, dance and then throw in Dr appointments and groceries, 
plus the trips into Orange, being patient with a Home Reader seems impossible. Then the tantrums start or the 
flat out refusals. Who has the energy? 
 
Therefore, here are some hints and tips to help you with your child on their reading journey. 

• Tech down time. When children know that technology is not an option, reading becomes a lot more 
interesting. Try having a set time each day that is tech free, turn the tv off and put out some books. 

• Audio books are fantastic! No your child may not be reading the actual book, however, a large proportion 
of the benefits of reading are related to extending children’s vocabulary. Audio books are like mini 
productions now, with music, back ground noise and sound effects. Audible is a popular choice and has 
a great variety of books for every age and interest. 

• Take a trip to the library as a family. Children will bring home readers from school, however, they may 
have a greater interest in a particular series and these can be marked off on their Club 200. 

• Read to your children (even the big ones). Kids love to be read to both at school and at home. Rediscover 
the joy of sharing a book with your children, they’ll thank you for it. 

• Ask your children to read to others. Older kids might read to younger children. Young children love to read 
to anyone including the dog or a beloved teddy. 

• Create a reading space- make reading a special time with it’s own special place. 
• Instead of taking the ipad or DVD player in the car on the way to Orange, put a book box in the back seat. 

Change the books around regularly. This works really well if you don’t draw attention to the box. It’s a little 
like leaving snacks around the house for reluctant eaters! They will delve in when they think no one is 
looking. 

 
PEER SUPPORT 
The students have been enjoying their lessons in Peer Support run by our Peer Support Leaders. Each week it 
is wonderful to see the senior students head down to pick up their Kindergarten students and escort them to the 
lessons with such care. During the lessons, these leaders really shine, even those that have never thought about 
their own leadership potential. Even the students who we would describe as quite and shy, are demonstrating 
that they can speak clearly, communicate well and manage a group effectively. A win for everyone involved! 
 
COLDER WEATHER 
As the crisp mornings finally start to arrive, school jumpers are worn to school but are quickly taken off as the day 
warms up. Please make sure these jumpers are clearly labelled so we do not end up with a huge pile of lost 
property. 
 
SCHOOL UNIFORMS 
Wearing your school uniform with pride is an expectation at Molong Central School. Please ensure that your child 
is leaving the house of a morning wearing the right school uniform. More and more often we are seeing brand 
name socks of a variety of colours, football jumpers and an array of shorts being worn to school. There is always 
much debate over school uniforms and the need for them. For me personally, it is about looking neat and tidy and 
part of the team. When students are well presented, it flows into every aspect of their day. If there are any issues 
with supplying your child with the correct uniform, please let me know.  
  

PRIMARY NEWS 
 

 



 

                                                                                                                                                                             

 

 

 

CONGRATULATIONS TO MRS TAMATI 

We are so happy to announce that after many years of teaching on 
temporary contract, Mrs Tamti has been offered a permenent position at 
Molong Central School.  

This is exciting news for Mrs Tamati, but even better news for the staff, 
students and parents of Molong Central School.  

Having had Mrs Tamati teach my own son for two years, I can attest to her 
dedication and outstanding practice.  

 

 

 

 

TERM 2 ASSEMBLY ITEMS AND AGENDAS 

TERM 2 Assembly 
Week 1 No Item 
Week 2 5/6 Red 
Week 3 CAPA Extravaganza- a showcase of our Creative and Practical Arts performances  
Week 4 CAPA Extravaganza- a showcase of our Creative and Practical Arts performances 
Week 5 5/6 Purple 
Week 6 Partnership Agreement Assembly in collaboration with the AECG 
Week 7 Year 1 Amber 
Week 8 Year 3/4 Aqua 
Week 9 Kinder Orange 
Week 10 Kinder Yellow 

 

SPLIT CLASSES  
Splitting classes is something that has to happen on occasion. Whilst we try to avoid it, there are certain times we 
can not. School budgets and salaries cover the hiring of casuals for teacher’s leave whether it be Long Service 
Leave, Carers Leave or Sick Leave. Sadly, casual teachers are in hire demand and on occasion, we are not able 
to source a teacher. The other reason class splits happen is due to class teachers taking away a sporting team. 
 
This is an extra-curricular responsibility that teachers take on to enable our students to participate in regional 
competitions. Unfortunately, there is no scope in school budgets to pay for teacher relief in these situations. Class 
Splits are planned for, with age appropriate work provided. Careful consideration of student placement is also a 
top priority. 
 
If you have any further questions or concerns relating to Class Splits, please do not hesitate to contact me. 
 
Mrs Audrey Brown,  
Relieving Deputy Primary 
 

 

 

PRIMARY NEWS 
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Club 25 
Te Paea Pineaha   Indy Oliver   Dakota O’Keefe   

Ellie Olsson   Emma Wilson   Milly Olsson   Mahayla Donner   
Willa Haynes   Archie Chrystall   Ella Vandervelde  

Madeleine Chrystall  Ryan McNab  Lily-Jade Duncan  
Charlotte Lowder  Siara Duncan   Minnie Whittle    
Layla Webb   Christopher Wilson   William Wilson    

Hannah Wilson   Mackenzie Ziemnick   Marliese Scott   
Clarry Bald   Harrison Lowder   Alice Barnard   

Natania Watene   Fergus Whittle   Jake Rodger    
Lacey Olsson   Amelie Jones   Tayla Scott    

Dominic Fitzsimmons    Daniel Oste-Seiler   Noah Szulik  
Taimana Watene  Priscilla Power Austin Whittle    
Chloe-Anne Aylward   Abbie Lyons   Thea Harvey   

Jack Bone   Patrick Thorne   Myah Brouff  
Harley Brouff   Malcom Weir   Mackenzie Mitchell 
Benjamin Burgess   Ruby Oste   Paige Foster-Gilbey 

Elizabeth Harris   Jacob Oste   Bree Chown   
Flint Althaus   Avah Scott   Aiden Duncan   Boyd Packham 

George Packham   Lilly Welsh 

 
 
 
 

CLUB 200  



 

                                                                                                                                                                             

 
 
 
  
            
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

       STUDENT OF THE WEEK – Week 8 T1           STUDENT OF THE WEEK – Week 9 T1 
 
Class Student 
K Orange Marley Mitchell- For fantastic reading. 
K Yellow Malcolm Weir- Consistent application to class 

activities. 
1 Amber Anna Lampe- Great presentation of her family 

artefact. 
1 Coral Lexi Behan- Outstanding News presentations, 

that always entertains. 
2 Emerald Archie Chrystall- Putting 100% effort into 

everything he does. 
2 Violet Jocelyn Bunting – Being a conscientious 

student. 
3 Grey Olivia Greenwood- Amazing effort & attitude 

towards all learning tasks. 
3/4 Aqua Victoria Milligan- For trying hard not to let the 

little things worry you.  
4/5 Magenta Aidan Garlick-Evans- Persistent effort in all 

that he does.   
5/6 Purple Eleanor Collins- Fantastic character 

description using adjectives. 
5/6 Red Cameron Quilty- An exciting Science Fiction 

narrative. 
  

 
 
 
 

                                       MCS AWARDS                                   

Primary Uniform Award 
Stage 1  Riley Roberts 
Stage 2 Naomi-Rae Power 
Stage 3    Ryan Huggett 
                                                   

Primary  
Awards 

 

Bronze 
Jack Bone 

 
Silver 

Jack Bone 
 

Gold  
Eleanor Collins 

 
School Badge 
Priscilla Power 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Riley  

Roberts 
 

Ryan  
Huggett 

 

 
Naomi-Rae 

Power 
 

Secondary  
Awards 

 

Merit  
 

Stella Johnson 
  

Caitlyn Campbell 

Lily Matthews 

Alexander Cremona 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Class Student 
K Orange Not awarded 

K Yellow Reba Philpott- For showing kindness and 
beautiful manners at school. 

1 Amber Not awarded 

1 Coral Lily Welsh- For being a thoughtful, hand 
working member of 1 Coral.  

2 Emerald Ryland Gibbs- Trying hard with his reading 
and writing. 

2 Violet Scarlette Brooks- Writing an outstanding 
recount.  

3 Grey Layne Mills- Outstanding CWD speech. 

3/4 Aqua Matilda Milne- For trying hard with tricky 
Maths. 

4/5 
Magenta 

Ellie Olsson- Great speech on FIRE. 

5/6 Red Amelia Thurtell- Taking pride in her 
bookwork presentation. 

5/6 Purple Joseph Crisp- Working well in Maths using 
times tables.  

Library Connor Riches- Making a huge effort in all 
areas in the library.  
 

 



 

                                                                                                                                                                             

 
 

 
HELP IS DESPERATELY NEEDED ON THIS ROSTER. Please give one 
morning per month to the Canteen-that is all it takes. Ring the Canteen on  
6366 9009 from 8.30am-1.45pm.  If you can’t work on your day, just call me.  
Thank you, Donna Taprell, Relieving Canteen Manager. 
 

5/4/19 
1st   FRIDAY 

 

Pam Burgess 

8/4/19 
2nd    MONDAY 

9/4/19 
2nd   TUESDAY 

10/419 
2nd   WEDNESDAY 

11/4/19 
2nd  THURSDAY 

12/4/19 
2nd    FRIDAY 

 

Kristy Armstrong  
 

Help Needed 
 

Help Needed 
 

Help Needed 
 

Help Needed 
 

15/4/19 
3rd   MONDAY 

16/4/19 
3rd  TUESDAY 

17/4/19 
3rd  WEDNESDAY 

18/4/19 
3rd  THURSDAY 

19/4/19 
3rd   FRIDAY 

 

Kristy Armstrong 
 

Help Needed  
 

Help Needed 
 

Help Needed 
 

Pam Burgess 
 

 
 
 

Dates for your Diary 
DATE EVENT 

12.04.19 ANZAC ceremony K-12 9.30am 

12.04.19 K-12 Easter Egg-cellent celebrations (Periods 3-6) 

12.04.19 K-2 Easter Hat Parade 2.20pm 

12.04.19 Last Day of Term 1 

29.4.19 Staff Development Day 

30.4.19 All students return for Term 2 

2.5.19 Primary David Peachy Shield & Richardson Cup Rugby League                                                                                                                                             
Gala Day - Orange 

09.05.19 Rural Cup – MCS vs Canowindra at Canowindra 

13.05.19 CHS Girls Touch – Bec Corby organising 

27-31.05.19 Yrs 7 & 9 half yearly examinations 

3-7.06.19 Yrs 8 & 10 half yearly examinations 

13.06.19 MCS Rural Cup backup date (against Canowindra) 

01.07.19 School Photos 

  
 

                           CANTEEN ROSTER  5/4/19 – 19/4/19                            



 

                                                                                                                                                                             

   
MCS COMMUNICATION METHODS & HOW WE USE THEM 
• SCHOOL WEBSITE: www.molong-c.schools@det.nsw.edu.au 

For general information about our school 
• SCHOOL STREAM APP 

Used for important dates, events and updates as they occur 
• FACEBOOK 

For displaying photos of recent events and activities 
• SCHOOL NEWSLETTER 

Stories & photos of events and happenings at MCS, produced every 
fortnight- please see link above if you would like to subscribe. 

 

 
AS AN ADDITION TO SCHOOL STREAM AND OUR 

WEBSITE, YOU NOW HAVE THE OPTION TO RECEIVE 
OUR NEWSLETTER BY EMAIL. 

 IF YOU WOULD LIKE TO SUBSCRIBE, PLEASE LOG 
ONTO THE FOLLOWING LINK: 
http://eepurl.com/c9r7ij 

 

SCHOOL INFORMATION

 

 

http://www.molong-c.schools@det.nsw.edu.au
http://eepurl.com/c9r7ij
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